
 

 

 

 

Scarborough Subway Extension Construction Notice 

 

 

 
 

North parking lot closure at 
Don Montgomery Community 
Recreation Centre 
 

 Long-term closure beginning February 18, 2025  
    
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
  

Contact Us: 

  Write to us at: ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com | Call us at (416) 202-7900. 
  Find us on Twitter, Instagram and Facebook: @ scarbsubwayext 

  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ScarboroughSubway 
Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com. 

 

What is Happening 

• To ensure safe construction of the Scarborough Subway Extension, the north 
parking lot at the Don Montgomery Community Recreation Centre (located at 
2467 Eglinton Avenue East) will be closing and converted to an active 
construction site for the duration of the project. 

• The lot will be closed to accommodate construction of the Kennedy Box 
Structure, which will connect Kennedy Station with the subway extension’s 
tunnel boring machine extraction shaft at Midland Avenue and Eglinton 
Avenue East.  
 

What to Expect 
• The south parking lot of the Don Montgomery Community Recreation Centre 

will remain open during the north lot closure. 
• Pedestrian access will be maintained from the north parking lot for both 

Kennedy Station and the community centre. 
• Work areas will be clearly marked or fenced off as required to ensure public 

safety. Fencing will feature a slit cloth, where possible, to help control dust and 
debris.  

• Residents and businesses near the work site can expect to hear noise caused 
by trucks and other construction equipment. 

• As crews begin construction, some equipment may be left on site for the 
duration of work but will be safely secured and stored when not in use. 
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